

Health Department Office of the Commissioner

www.milwaukee.gov/health

Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building, 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53202-3653

phone (414) 286-3521

fax (414) 286-5990

December 7, 2017

James Owczarski City Clerk Milwaukee Common Council City Hall, Room 205 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: Communications from the Health Department relative to an amendment to the 2018 Positions Ordinance.

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The City of Milwaukee Health Department (MHD) requests an amendment to the 2018 Positions Ordinance to restore 2 positions originally eliminated in the MHD budget due to an expected reduction in grant funding. However, the 2018 grant discussions with the State of Wisconsin have concluded, and program funding was higher than anticipated. Due to the increased grant funding for these programs, the MHD is able to keep the positions for the entire grant year (10/1/17-9/30/18).

Therefore, the department respectfully requests that the 2018 Positions Ordinance be amended as follows:

Under:

HEALTH DEPARTMENT FAMILY AND COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES DIVISION Men's Health Program

ADD:

Public Health Nurse 3 (X)(G)(E)

1 position

Empowering Families of Milwaukee Program (E)

ADD:

Public Health Nurse 3 (X)(G)(E)

1 position

Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely.

Bevan K. Baker, FACHE Commissioner of Health

cc:

Sandy Rotar, Health Operations Administrator

Dennis Yaccarino, City Budget & Management Director

